Unified School District

District Site Council Meeting

January 31, 2018
Present:
Kelly Gentry, Valerie Gehrer, Heather Honas, Jill Day, Rachel Tompkins, Valerie Woodell, Jean Johnson, Angela Harris, Anita Mahanay, Cassi Owen, Marla Goeckel, Dene Kaster, Cynthia Engle, Robin Frye, Amanda Vroman, Tracie Schroeder, Lori Pollock and Kelly McDiffett  
Members

not present: 
 Doug Conwell, Amanda McDiffett, and Linda Pretzer
Welcome:
Kelly G. opened the meeting 8:04 a.m.
· Prior minutes were approved with correction of adding Valerie Gehrer to the Members Present and removing one “Lori Pollock.”
· District Site Council Policy Update – please replace page 5 and cross-out footnote.  Pencil in that it was approved by the BOE on January 8.  This is not a change in practice – the board approved what we have been doing as policy.
Subject Area Committee Reports



State Standards revisions, State Board Approval of Math and ELA in November.



Math timeline was a handout in November and ELA will be the same timeline:




2017-18 School Year
· Zero year for reviewing the 2017 Math & ELA standards and local curriculum alignment

· No assessment changes for 2017-18

2018-19 School Year
· District initial implementation for the 2017 Standards

· Assessment will field test items aligned to the new Standards
2019-20 School year
· Full implementation for the Math and ELA Standards

· Fully aligned summative assessment

New Long Range Plan – Replace the one that was handed out in November.  Please look on the right top hand side and note the Summer SAC schedule. Tried to address both our Long Range Plan schedule, the burden on elementary teachers, and the state changes. Will take to the BOE in March.
Overview of each subject area handout put in SAC section: “USD 417 Teacher and Student Resources/Contacts and Materials for School Year 2017-18.”  Kelly highlighted this year’s changes and the need for a decision to be made about Project Teen for next year. 
Update to HS Math discussion – Look at the handout “CGHS Possible Math Sequences, Trimester.” (SAC section)  In the past we had talked about making math enrichment elective credits and having seniors be required to take a math class. Mrs. Day shared data on how many of our kids already do take a senior math course.  Mr. McDiffett explained the consequences of higher math requirements for some students.. After a lengthy discussion, we agreed to continue with what is currently in place for the math enrichment and not making senior math a requirement. 
Would like to have a discussion at a later time about making a Personal Finance class a requirement to help students prepare with real life budgets.  Kelly will put this on the next agenda.
Need feedback from DSC on .5 Required HS Credit change to Computer Applications (from Career & Life Planning) as Career & Life Planning has been moved to the JH level. 
· We are proposing that Computer Applications (business department) move back to the 9th as a .5 credit. DSC approved this to go to the BOE.
Need feedback from DSC on the FCS department adding a new pathway: Restaurant and Event Management. Kate Gronquist presented a packet of information to DSC about the Pathway (put in SAC section). It would mean adding three courses to our schedule. They would rotate each year:

Culinary Arts I, Baking & Pastry I, and Food Science. 
· DSC approved this Pathway to go to the BOE.
Kansas Education System Accreditation (KESA):


Two things are due:
(1) State Report (Kelly wanted to show the report online but ran out of time.)



System Information has been entered

State Board Outcome information needs to completed by March 6 (Admin will complete) 
(2) OVT Visit March 7

Agenda for the Day – Kelly gave an overview on the agenda and noted that it still can change (file under Accreditation tab) 



Action Plans – please have these updated for your building by the visit day
Other information for OVT – Kelly talked about other information they will need… Compliance, Foundational Structure, “Green Sheet” markings
Building Communication:
CGES – Lots of faculty and kids gone due to sickness. Great partnership with the high school in several areas:  robotics, science and HS students reading to the elementary kids, FACS helping 3rd grade with Bread in a Bag activity.
PHES – Also lots of kids and staff sick. Benchmark testing almost complete. Took the 3rd – 6th grade to McCain Auditorium to watch Freedom Riders by Mad River Theater. Kindergartens have winter reading buddies every Friday with the 5th and 6th graders. 
CGJH/SH – 
JH – Popcorn Winter Olympics will be starting in February. Finished up JH basketball. Starting quiz bowl and wrestling. Winter benchmarks will start on Friday. Science room remodel is compelted.  JH is excited about Robotics.  Staff and kids getting the flu bug as well. 
HS – Bowls for Hunger raised money for local food pantry. Robotics went to Arkansas and placed 11th and Jim Gant did a side competition and won. 3-D printers are working and are being used daily…made boats. Regional Scholars Bowl is here tomorrow. 2nd trimester ending soon. ACT District Choice testing date is April 3rd. This will be given to any junior and senior high school students who have signed up and paid the fee. It will be given during the school day. Sophomore Parent Meeting is on February 28th. 
Special Education – Julie Hodges is working with qualified kids about employment after high school. Thanked the district for purchasing the Unique Learning System for students who cannot access our regular curriculum. Stephanye Rufenacht has used this system in the past and will be able to help other teachers. Trying to get snow days for para educators made up to complete their required hours.
ESOL – Testing season will be starting for ESL students on Feb. 1. This will make the third year in a row that the test has been changed. Thanks to Heidi Grant for keeping up on the changes and being organized to start testing – she is required to test and score every ESL student in all four areas: reading, listening, speaking, and writing.
Information to/from Parents and Community: We may want to use the Communities That Care data as a supporting document for requiring the Personal Finance course at the high school.  Downtown is changing with many changes and new businesses coming in. Seth Fest April 20th – 21st, Rendezvous at Council Grove is April 21st – 22nd. For Kansas Day the 7th graders visited the Chamber of Commerce. 
Board of Education Report: Will start interviewing Superintendents on February 15th and should be able to announce on February 23rd. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m.

Next Meeting Date March 7th at 12:30 p.m. OVT visit 

